
 

Annual report Mutanyana Weru Foundation 2015 

 

Party 

In 2015 Peter André was a priest for 50 years and this was celebrated on August 16. 

First there was a mass in the church of Venhorst that day. The theme of the mass was: 

            Meeting, breaking and sharing at the table of daily life. 

Subsequently there was a reception in the 

community centre. On the way from the church to 

the community centre, Father André was surprised 

by the cooperation of the “Guild of Citizen Soldiers” 

who waved the banner and drummed the drums. 

During the reception, Father André was again 

surprised by the mayor with the words "it pleased 

the King ..." and he was named Knight in the Order 

of Orange Nassau. A third surprise was a charter 

from the Pope. And all as a token of appreciation 

for all his work. 

 

Finance 

Below we have added the financial annual report of 

our Foundation. 

The costs of our Dutch Foundation consist of 2 

items: those for the website and those for banking 

costs for transferring money to Maputo. 

The board of the Mutanyana Weru Foundation met 

twice in 2015, the names of the board members are 

listed below. 

 

No less than € 3,770 were added in 2015 as a result 

of the very successful Advents promotion 2014 from Brakkestein in Nijmegen. 

During his anniversary Father André was generously received a lot of  appreciation as a 

token of for all his good works  (in money: € 11,000 !!!)  

The agriculture project in Maputo suffered a loss of € 120. However, the families have 

been able to eat the proceeds and trade the additional proceeds. 

 

Chairman   Sjef van Zon    06-53401365 

Secretary   Niek Rader    070 5177728 

Treasurer   Theo van de Kerkhof  055 3556474 

General member  Jan van Mil    06-21692967 

General member  Matthijs Theunissen   024 3976344 
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